

RFRC Committee Meeting

MINUTES

8:15pm Wednesday 19 May 2021

Linda's Garden

Present: Sandra (Chair), Peter, Ola, Linda, Helen, Simon Rowland

Note: The meeting was not quorate but continued subject to decisions being ratified at the next meeting.

1. Apologies

Simon, Michelle, Mary, Sam, Dave.

It was noted that Kate, Paula and Ali had stepped down since the last meeting and they were thanked for their efforts on the committee.

2. Review actions from last meeting

All were carried forward – see table below. Sandra to compile list of first aiders before deciding on the need for a course.

3. Co-option of new committee member

It was agreed to co-opt Simon Rowland on to the committee.

4. Confirmation of committee roles

- Club Captain – Simon Denson
- Club Kit Manager – Simon Rowland
- Welfare Officer (male) – Dave Marshall
- Welfare Officer (female) – Mary Rousseau
- Webmaster – Ola Timpson
- Social Secretary – Sam Wharton
- Membership Secretary – Peter Hall
- Marketing & Communications Officer – Linda Forsyth
- Coaching Co-ordinator – Sandra Moffat (following post meeting discussion)

Ola agreed to update the website.

5. 2021 Objectives

After discussion the following were agreed

- Organise some new running challenges for members along the lines of the Easter egg hunt (Simon D to co-ordinate)
- Social events (Sam - it was noted a summer BBQ and the Christmas party were already in hand)
- Mental Health awareness (Sandra)
- Re-introduce 'move-up' week (Simon D)

6. Provisional group running arrangements after 21 June

It was agreed to continue with the booking system for all club runs with groups meeting in different locations, except on the first Wednesday of each month, when all groups would meet at Belvedere Road. Group size would be down to the leader but with a maximum of 15 runners.

7. Coaching & Track

TAC have now stated that we can return to our Monday 6.30pm track slot with a charge of £3 per runner, but only with one lane which may have other users. It was agreed that this was unacceptable and Sandra would refer the matter to the regional EA representative for mediation. In the meantime Sandra will re-start Monday coaching sessions away from the track.

8. Beginners group

Ola hopes to start a new beginners group in June and will confirm the date and advertise accordingly

9. 2021 Herepath Half

It was noted that the Forestry Commission is not yet allowing events and no planning can start until they give us the go-ahead.

10. Social run in memory of Adrian Edwards

Martin Webb has proposed a social run for members with donations towards the familie's nominated charities. Peter to agreed arrangements with Martin once a larger gathering is allowed.

11. AOB

None

12. Date of next meeting

16th June – venue TBA

Action	By whom	Comments
Group leaders meeting	Simon D	TBC
List of First Aiders	Sandra	Next meeting
Source supply of car stickers	Linda	Next meeting
Look at reverting Humdinger to unmeasured route not requiring road closure	Sandra	Next meeting
Refer track issue to EA rep for mediation with TAC	Sandra	Next meeting
Update committee page on website	Ola	Next meeting
Promote a regular Move Up week	Simon D	Next meeting
Arrangements for social run In memory of Adrian	Peter	Nest meeting